
LONDON BOROUGH OF CAMDEN 
 
REFERENCE TO COUNCIL – 20TH JANUARY 2025 
 
FROM THE AUDIT AND CORPORATE GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE –  
5TH DECEMBER 2024 
                                                                                                                  
INTERIM REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES 2024 
 
At its meeting on 5th December 2024, the Audit and Corporate Governance Committee 
considered a report of the Borough Solicitor in respect of the Interim Review of Polling 
Districts and Polling Places. 
 
It was noted that the recommendation on page 533 of the agenda under South 
Hampstead Ward actually related to Kilburn Ward, and the spelling of Kingsgate was 
incorrect on page 532. 
 
RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL –  
 
(i) That the arrangements for polling districts and polling places as detailed in the 

report and Appendix A be adopted, subject to the recommendation in relation 
to Kilburn Ward being amended to read ‘Change to Polling District FA to allow 
flexibility to use an alternative polling place if required’ and the 
recommendation in relation to South Hampstead Ward being amended to 
read ‘No change’; and 

  
(ii) That authority be delegated to the Chief Executive, following consultation with 

the relevant ward members, to make any further changes if further changes 
are required before the next review, including decisions on alternative polling 
places where these need to be found. 

 
 

Councillor Meric Apak 
Chair, Audit and Corporate Governance Committee 


